
            
 
 
 
 
 
May 20, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Administrator 
 
RE: In the Matter of the Application of Rocky Mountain Power for Approval of its Amended 

Agreement for Electric Service with  Spring City, Utah – Docket No. 21-035-31 
 
Dear Mr. Widerburg: 
 
On May 12, 2021, Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”) submitted a Request for Approval of an 
Amendment to the Electric Service Agreement with Spring City, Utah. Paragraph 2 of the 
Company’s application contained an inaccurate statement which the Company corrects in this 
letter.  Paragraph 2 in the application should be deleted and replaced with the following: 
 

2. Certain Additional Customer(s), identified more particularly in Exhibit A to the 
Amendment, have requested service from the City, which electric service is located 
outside the municipal boundaries of the City. Exhibit B to the Amendment shows 
the relative location of the Additional Customer(s) to the nearest City distribution 
facilities and the nearest Rocky Mountain Power distribution facilities. The 
Additional Customer(s) are located nearer to Rocky Mountain Power distribution 
facilities than to the nearest City distribution facilities. However, the customer’s 
costs would be approximately $9.3k less for the City to build the line. The 
Additional Customer(s) are not currently receiving electric service at the requested 
location(s) from either the Company or City.  

 
 
The Company regrets apologizes for any inconveniences caused by the oversight. Questions in 
this matter may be directed to Jana Saba at (801) 220-2823. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
John Hutchings 
Senior Attorney  
 
cc: Service List 

John Hutchings 
Senior Attorney 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 320 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 
801-220-4545 Office 
John.hutchings@pacificorp.com 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Docket No. 21-035-31 
 

I hereby certify that on May 20, 2021, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 
by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 
Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 
ocs@utah.gov   
Division of Public Utilities 
dpudatarequest@utah.gov   
Assistant Attorney General 
Patricia Schmid pschmid@agutah.gov 
Justin Jetter jjetter@agutah.gov 
Robert Moore rmoore@agutah.gov 
Victor Copeland vcopeland@agutah.gov  
Spring City 
Whit Allred treasurer@springcityutah.org  
Rocky Mountain Power 
Data Request Response Center datarequest@pacificorp.com 
Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com  

utahdockets@pacificorp.com 
John Hutchings john.hutchings@pacificorp.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Mary Penfield 
Adviser, Regulatory Operations 
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